Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: MO/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2006/0946/P

	Development Proposed:
	Single storey extensions – garage/conservatory and entrance area at Bracken Ridge, Snodworth Road, Langho

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No objections to this proposal. 

	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A

	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.

	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy ENV3 - Development in Open Countryside.

Policy ENV4 - Green Belt.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to a detached bungalow to the south of Langho within the greenbelt.  Planning permission is sought for three single storey extensions which include a single garage to the north side elevation, an entrance area to the south side and a conservatory to the rear (west).  The garage has maximum dimensions of approximately 6.4m x 3.1m x 4.2m to the pitch.  It would project 1.9m forward of the front building line of the property.   The next door property on this side, High Field, is on lower ground but there is extensive conifer tree screening on the boundary and the garage would have little effect on the amenities of the neighbouring occupier.  The small entrance area extension would have a pitched roof and this roof would extend over an existing flat roof (above study).  The neighbour on this side, Fell Croft, is on higher ground, and has a window at ground floor within close proximity of the proposed pitched roof, however, the window in question extends to the rear elevation of the property and would continue to receive ample daylight despite the erection of the proposed pitched roof.  In addition, this proposal would be to the north of the neighbour and would therefore have little impact on sunlight in that direction.  The maximum dimensions of the conservatory extension are 4.6m x 4m x 3.4m to the pitch.  The boundary treatment to the sides of the garden is such that there would be little loss of privacy to adjacent properties.  There are no dwellings at the rear.  The scale/design of all of the proposals is considered appropriate and the resulting impact on the greenbelt is negligible.

I therefore recommend accordingly.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 5 December 2006














